Committee on Faculty Affairs
September 8, 2010

MINUTES

Present: M. Bender, M. Gorman (Recorder), D. Hunt, J. Kang, A. Leynes, J. Osborne, L. Riccardi (Chair), B. Rifkin

Excused: T. Dell’Angelo, B. Strassman

1. Introduction of new members: Chair L. Riccardi welcomed new committee members, Dave Hunt and Matthew Bender (also a member of Senate). The newly elected chair of SOSA Committee, Tabitha Dell’Angelo, was unable to attend this meeting but will be at future meetings. As of meeting time, chairs had not yet been elected for the Promotions or Sabbatical Committees, nor had a student representative been appointed. 

2. Election of Vice-Chair: Barbara Strassman, who had expressed a willingness to serve, was elected Vice-Chair by proclamation. Thank you, Barbara!
3. Old Business: L. Riccardi gave status updates for previous CFA business:

a. Five-Year Tenure Review of Tenured Faculty: CFA recommendation submitted, issue still in governance process

b. Modification/Clarifications to the Reappointment, Tenure and Promotion Document (except template for reporting student evaluations, for which see New Business): approved and now official policy

c. Interdisciplinary Standards: approved and now official policy

d. Faculty Office Hours: approved and now official policy

e. Disciplinary Standards: CFA recommendation submitted, issue still in governance process

4. Ongoing Business: Two items of old business need to be addressed by CFA in AY11:

a. Procedures for handling SOSA and Sabbatical applications from SOSA and Sabbatical Committee members: Copies of CFA’s May 12, 2010, interim recommendation were distributed, as were copies of notes from last April’s open forum and an email from a faculty member on the topic. As a final recommendation was made last year regarding handling sabbatical applications, L. Riccardi will investigate having the charge split to reflect the remaining work to be done regarding SOSA applications.  A new subcommittee was formed to work on this: M. Bender, M. Gorman, J. Kang. 

b. A Three-Year Review of the SOSA process needs to be undertaken. Copies were distributed of memos from the AY09 and AY10 SOSA chairs, Janet Gray and Lisa Grega respectively, raising possible issues to be addressed. There was some discussion about taking a pragmatic approach, acknowledging from the outset that resources are scarce and additional hours are not likely to be allocated. Other matters to be considered are the inclusion of a statement of the philosophical bases for SOSA; composition of the committee; how to handle evaluation of an application pool that includes both established and relatively new scholars; duration of awards. A subcommittee was formed to create a statement of purpose: D. Hunt, A. Leynes, J. Osborne.
5. Expected New Business: No new formal charges have been received from the Steering Committee.  L. Riccardi raised the following as issues that CFA will/may need to address:

a. Current SOSA RFP: Through a series of email exchanges, L. Riccardi learned that the version of the SOSA RFP that was posted for AY11 was never approved by CFA. Copies of an email from C. Feiring to J. Vivona (Sept. 11, 2010) were distributed. It contains the previously approved language and the new language regarding use of awards by faculty who receive both sabbatical and SOSA awards. After some discussion, CFA members agreed that review of this issue would be included in the upcoming 3-year review and that the posted, unapproved version should be taken down and replace with the AY10 version, with dates adjusted accordingly. 
b. Development of a mechanism for standardization of reporting scores from student evaluations, i.e., a user friendly template, is needed. There was some discussion during which it was suggested that Paula Maas be consulted regarding data handling. This is an issue that will ultimately need to be negotiated between the AFT and the College administration. 
c. There is a disconnect between “Digital Measures” submissions and CVs produced according to Reappointment, Tenure and Promotions document instructions. There was some discussion in which it was agreed that the “Digital Measures” submissions should be standardized to reflect Reappointment, Tenure and Promotions CVs. Janice Huang has offered to consult on this matter.
d. Developing a policy on student recordings of lectures. A variety of legal, contractual, and ethical issues need to be addressed.

